
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

  

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

    

Schrems II – Statement 
 
Following the recent ruling of the Court of Justice of the European Union in the matter of Case 
C-311/18 “Schrems II”, and upon considering further advice and guidance from supervisory 
authorities and having regard to recommendation 01/2020 of the European Data Protection 
Board (EDPB) on measures that supplement transfer tools to ensure compliance with the EU 
level of protection of personal data.  
 
Flexera has conducted a review of its systems, processes, and operations and has assessed the 
level of risk involved in transferring customer Personal Data outside of the European Economic 
Area (EEA), specifically transfers to the United States of America.  
 
At this time Flexera has taken the view, having regard to the very limited categories of 
Personal Data that it processes on behalf of its customers, the total absence of 
sensitive/special category personal data, the fact that it has not to date received any request 
for information from any government body or agency within the USA, and having regard to the 
very limited circumstances in which such Personal Data is accessed outside of the EEA, that the 
measures currently in place are both appropriate and adequate.  
 
Flexera recognizes that this area is rapidly changing and will continue to closely monitor and 
respond to any developments as they arise. For further information about this please contact 
legal@flexera.com   
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